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I am grateful for the time many of us shared together in-person in Hubbard, OR in June, and I certainly felt the energy that  
such a gathering carries. I was moved by profound expressions of worship all together and in the contemplative inclusive worship 
workshop led by Pastor Rachael Weasley. And as always, the time of sharing from congregations during roll-call was inspiring, heavy, 
and generally fascinating all rolled into one as we heard the varied expressions of the Spirit in places across the lovely, God-just-
showing-off backdrop of the Pacific Northwest. 
   It was also a time of transition. We welcomed new members to our board, released others, and most notably said goodbye to  
Katherine Jameson Pitts with a 

As I mentioned at the annual meeting, we have been steadily working toward hiring someone to serve in the 
now vacant role of Executive Conference Minister (ECM). We are excited to announce to all of you that 
Eric Massanari has accepted the call to serve as our next ECM, beginning November 1st! 
   That name may be familiar to some of you. Eric, along with his spouse, Yolanda Kauffman, served as 
Camp Host and Caretaker at Drift Creek Camp from 1994-1996, and Yolanda spent formative years at 
Portland Mennonite Church. 
   For the past nine years, Eric has been serving as Chaplain at Kidron Bethel Village in North Newton, KS 
and he has been a practicing Spiritual Director since 2006. Previously, he spent fourteen years as Lead Pas-
tor at Shalom Mennonite Church in Newton, KS. Our search team and the PNMC board are convinced 
that his breadth of experience complements his gentle presence and deep conviction and these things will 
serve him well in the role of ECM. 

.  

Read Eric’s recent article in Anabaptist World, titled  

Listed chronologically, then alphabetically by organization 

Mennonite Village is seeking a full-time to provide spiritual leadership and chaplaincy services to their community, 
ensuring that the department provides holistic care, in cooperation with the interdisciplinary team. The Director is responsible for 
managing the Spiritual Care Department. They will oversee and ensure the provision of Spiritual Care to residents, their family and 
loved ones, and staff members. These services shall embody grace, love, and hope to all. The role oversees and ensures provision of 
worship, ritual, education, and training as necessary. The Director will communicate and serve as a liaison between Mennonite Village, 

the Pacific Northwest Mennonite Conference, and the local clergy. To learn more, visit https://mennonitevillage.org/careers/ . 

Mark your calendar for  the celebration, November 12 and 13, 2022, of the planting of the mission in Portland in 
1922. Through God’s faithfulness and the efforts of many folks in the Willamette Valley, the mission prospered. Maybe you have 
memories, stories or photographs passed down from family members or others who participated in the work of the church. We’d like 
to hear from you to create a fuller and richer picture of our history. Contact Lin Rush with your stories and images. 

PNMC has enjoyed a long relationship with Lebanon Mennonite Church. We are sorry to see the congregation separate from the conference.  

listed alphabetically by organization 

The Delegate Assembly is over, and decisions have been made. What has changed? What does it mean for my conference, my congre-

gation and me? Mennonite Church USA Executive Board and staff members answer these questions and more in the “
webinar. Watch the recording here: mennoniteusa.org/webinar-whatnow  

 

-Read Jeryl Hollinger’s recent contribution/reflection here.  
-Follow Carolyn Heggen and Rhoda Keener’s  experience at World Conference here.  
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